Woodview Parent Newsletter

March 2024

From Mrs. Branham

March! We have just launched the final trimester of the school year! Time flies when we are having fun! There is much to look forward to at Woodview in the coming months of Spring! Be sure to keep an eye on your email and communication items coming home to stay up on the upcoming events! We are a team and we are so thankful for the opportunity to work together for a wonderful learning experience for your child(ren)!

Yearbook Sales



This year our book costs \$13.00. You can now purchase yearbooks on-line at <u>ybpay.lifetouch.com</u> ID Code: 14087224. The yearbook will be ready for distribution at the end of this school year.

Life Skill Leader Awards for the Second Tri-mester

LIFE SKILLS LEADER AWARDS FOR THE FIRST TRI-MESTER

We are excited to celebrate our students who have been recognized for practicing their Life Skills this Tri-mester.

Kindergarten – Axl Cannon, Vegeta Bridenstine, Stella Kohler, Phoebe Martin, Tanner Menzie, and Lacie Wilson.

First Grade – Gatlin Cripe, Belen Garcia-Amaro, Brennalyn Gill, Bentley Kemp, Kierstyn Miller, Bo Stephenson, Nora Simons, and Betty Taylor.



Second Grade – Brooks Croner, Justice McDonald, Emrie Milleman, Braxton Mishler, Emma Shaum, and Lina Shaw.

Third Grade – Brooklyn Easterday, Ellie Herr, Tate Mast, Bella Kemp, Lillie Milleman, Victoria Rodriguez-Mayorquin, Nyla Sheets, Ariah Walker.

Fourth Grade – Abigail Dunfee, Luke Jessie, Ari-Leigh Juarez, Zavier Marsh, Hallie Mishler, Addyson O'Keefe.

Fifth Grade – Camila Benavides-Munoz, Aiden Easterday, Haidyn Freed, Adonis Honorable, Graham Juday, and Zachary Sipic.



Life Skill Leaders 3rd thru 5th





Life Skill Leaders Kdg. thru 2nd

Life Skill - Joy

Drop Off Reminder

Just a reminder of the morning drop off procedures.

- *Student who walk to school should enter through the front doors.
- *Students should stay in their car until a staff member opens the school doors.
- * Supervision begins at 8:30 when the doors open
- *Parents should pull up to the cone before allowing students to exit car.









Legos Dinos

Fifth Grade Field Trip

State Assessments

We are quickly approaching the beginning of the state assessments for this school year. Students in 2nd and 3rd grade will take the IREAD assessment on (3rd Grade) March 5 and 6, and (2nd Grade) on March 11 and 12.

The ILEARN assessment window for grades 3-5 will be open from

April 15-May 10. This schedule will be sent to families at the end of March so that you can plan ahead for those testing dates. Students in our upper grades have been working hard to learn grade level standards so that they can be fully prepared for the upcoming assessments.





We have established a fund at Woodview to support Eagles as needs arise. This could include but it is not limited to: clothing, shoes, supplies, medication, etc. We have a clothing closet at school but at times, there are size gaps and such.

If your family would like to contribute to this student need account, you can contact the office or bring/send in a donation with a note "Eagles Care Account". Checks can be written to Woodview Elem. with Eagles Care in the memo. Thank you in advance.

Classroom Assignments 2024-25

HOW ARE NEXT YEAR'S CLASSROOM ASSIGNMENTS FORMED?

In the Spring, teachers meet with the principal to create classroom assignments based on a variety of criteria. We will engage in a strategic process to best build successful classes for the 24-25 school year. This process is taken very seriously.

can I request a teacher for my son or daughter? We realize that at times there may be valid educational reasons for requests. With this in mind, requests must be made using the official Wa-Nee Community School Corporation Request for Classroom Assignment Form. All forms must be picked up in the office and returned to the office by the parent. The window for submitting these requests is April 8-12 @ 3:30. The educational rationale for this request must be listed on the form. Due to the



teamwork process that teachers take part in alongside school leadership, parent requests cannot always be kept confidential. These request forms will be kept in the school office and may only be obtained by a parent upon request. Requests written on a sheet of paper, card, faxed, or e-mailed will not be accepted. They must be returned by the due date without exception.

CAN I CHANGE CLASSROOM ASSIGNMENTS AFTER Classes have been assigned?

Due to the above process change requests are not allowed once placed. Only under rare and abnormal circumstances would such a request be considered.





Kindergarten Roundup registration for next school year opened on Wednesday, March 1st. There is a link posted on the Wa-Nee website (www.wanee.org - enrollment tab.) Parents are invited to complete a brief on-line information sheet, and then will be sent a link to register via Skyward after school staff have had a chance to review the information submitted. Parents are invited to attend

one of two parent meetings on March 14th (9:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.) to hear more about Kindergarten, finish enrollment and turn in required forms (birth certificate, immunization record, and proof of residency.) In order to attend kindergarten for next year, students must be five years old on or before August 1, 2024. Please watch the newspapers and other social media for more information.

Spring Pictures

Woodview will be taking Spring Pictures on Tuesday, March 12, 2024. Spring Pictures will follow the same procedures as Fall Pictures. All students will have their picture taken. You can order ahead of time, or wait until you receive the proof. Picture flyers will be sent home explaining your options.



Student of the Month

Our **S**chool **R**esource **O**fficer, James Baumgartner is promoting positive relationships between students, staff and the SRO. Every month a student from each grade level is chosen as the Student of the Month. The students chosen for February were:

Kindergarten – Tucker Kovacs First Grade – Kylan Linville Second Grade – Keandra Miller



Third Grade – Harper Gill

Fourth Grade – Jaxson Cochrane

Fifth Grade – Rylee Todd

These students have a yard sign displayed at their home for the

Spelling Bee Winners

The fifth grade recently held their annual spelling bee. The champion was Isabella Withey when she correctly spelled the word promenade. Ella Cripe was the runner up. Congratulations to both girls!



E-Learning Day - Monday, April 8th



On Monday, April 8th we will have a scheduled E-Learning day.

Attendance will be documented based on the work that is completed and submitted. Please be sure to contact your child's teacher if you have questions about assignments. Teachers will be available via email during school hours on E-Learning days.

Sports Camps

In an effort to give parents easy access to sport camp flyers, they will now be posted on NorthWood's athletic website (www.gonwpanthers.com) under the tab of "Sport Camps".



Welcome New Students!



We would like to welcome the following new student to Woodview Elementary School: Lilly Harris

PTO News



Blanket Sales

There are a few blankets left from our recent sale. They can be purchased in the office for \$25.00.

Woodview Spiritwear

The Spirit Store is still open and will be accepting orders until March 10th. Orders will be printed and delivered once the order window on the website closes. Orders will be delivered to Woodview and sent home with your child.



woodviewelementary.itemorder.com

Eagle Extravaganza

Eagle Extravaganza planning is well underway! This Field Day/Walkathon Event will take place on Friday, May 24th, with a rain date set for Tuesday, May 28th. If you are a business owner or know of a business owner who would like to donate or help sponsor this event, we would love to hear from you! Also, if you would like to volunteer for this very fun day, please make sure you fill out a PTO volunteer form as well as a yellow volunteer form for the school. You can always email us with any questions at Woodviewelementarypto@gmail.com. Thanks!

Upcoming Dates

Upcoming Dates

March

Mar. 1~Kindergarten Enrollment open Online.

Mar. 1~Spirit Day - Dr. Seuss Day

Mar. 10~Spirit Store closes

Mar. 12~Spring Pictures

Mar. 14~Kindergarten Round-Up 9:30 or 5:30 Mar 20~Author Visit for Grades 3rd thru 5th

Mar. 25~PTO Meeting 7:00

Mar. 29~Good Friday - No School

<u>April</u>

Apr. 1 thru 5~Spring Break

Apr. 8~E-Learning Day

Apr. 12~Spirit Day - Hawaiian



Apr. 12~Grades 1 thru 5 Mid-Terms home

Apr. 15 thru May 10~ILEARN Testing Grades 3 thru 5

Apr. 23~Grades 2 and 3 Spring Concert 7:00 at NorthWood High School







Reading in the Library

Grab a good book

Bowling

Wa-Nee Transportation Web Link

Useful Information can be found here!

Transportation Information 2024-2025

Bus routes for next school year will be finalized long before your child comes back to school in August. Therefore, plan to submit your transportation request by the end of this school year. The final deadline to request transportation for the 2024/25 school year is July 15, 2024. Any change or request submitted after July 15 may



not be accepted for the beginning of the school year. Reminder, for the safety of students, all Kindergarten – 5th grade student schedules must be consistent. You may submit your consistent schedule at http://www.wanee.org/TransportationRequestForms.aspx

Click Here for Woodview Elementary School Homepage



Woodview Elementary School

Mrs. Kim Branham - Principal **Email:** <u>kbranham@wanee.org</u>

Website: http://www.wanee.org/woodviewelementary_home.aspx

Location: 800 East Woodview Drive, Nappanee, IN, USA

Phone: <u>574-773-3117</u>

